
 

 

January 2024 Holiday Hours 

The Fredon Township employees and Township Committee wish everyone a happy, 

healthy New Year! The Fredon Township Municipal Offices will be closed on 

Monday January 1st.   

The Fredon Township Municipal Offices will be closed on Monday, 

January 15th in observance of Martin Luther King, Jr. Day.  Recycling pick-up will 

take place as normally scheduled on Monday, January 15th.   

Fredon Facts & Features 
January 2024 

January 2024 Recycling Dates 
Tuesday,  January 2nd 

Monday, January 15h 

Monday January 29th 
 

Boxes should be flattened but not tied together. 

 

Gift Bags and Wrap Items that are only 100% paper  

are accepted. Ribbons, rope handles, foil-type paper  

and cards with glitter are all detrimental to the recycling process, so please put these in the 

garbage. Best advice is if you're not sure if it should be recycled, then it probably belongs in the 

garbage. Recycle at the SCMUA Recycling Center . Only gift bags & wraps can be recycled with 

Mixed Fiber. Ribbons & bows should be placed in your regular garbage. 

Christmas trees for disposal to the back of the Municipal Building parking lot, 

located at 443 Route 94, through January 31st.   Trees must be clean                     

of decoration, lights, wire, rope and may not be in bags, since trees will                      

be ground for mulch.   

For schedule reminders and other questions about what and where 

materials can be recycled download the recycle coach app. 

  https://recyclecoach.com/ 

 

https://recyclecoach.com/
https://recyclecoach.com/


ATTENTION SENIORS 

The Sussex County Department of Health and Human 

Services, Division of Senior Services publishes a monthly 

newsletter with information on support groups, tips, events, 

meetings, etc. that are relevant to seniors.    

Click here for the current publication      

New Jersey Property Tax Relief Programs 

For information about State Property Tax Relief Programs, including 

eligibility criterion and potential deduction or credit amounts, please visit 

the Division of Taxation’s website at :  

New Jersey Tax Relief Programs 

Dog Licenses 

Dog Licenses are due by January 

31st! 

Annual dog licenses renewals are due by January 31, 

2024.  Licenses received after January 31st are subject to 

a $5.00 per month, per dog, late fee.  

The rabies vaccine expiration date must be past 

November 1, 2024.  If your dog’s 

vaccination expires before November 1, 2024, 

you must have your dog re-vaccinated before 

submitting this application. The owner is 

required to supply proof of vaccination from 

the veterinarian. Click for a list FREE rabies 

clinics in Sussex County  and Warren County. 

https://www.sussex.nj.us/documents/SeniorTimes.pdf
https://www.sussex.nj.us/documents/SeniorTimes.pdf
https://www.state.nj.us/treasury/taxation/relief.shtml
https://www.sussex.nj.us/cn/news/index.cfm?NID=55353
https://www.sussex.nj.us/cn/news/index.cfm?NID=55353
https://www.warrencountynj.gov/government/health-department/animal-control-rabies-clinics/rabies-clinics


Winter Reminders  

     One never knows what the winter will bring as far as the amount of snowfall, so please 

keep in mind that Fredon Township Ordinances state that "no snow which 

accumulates within private property is to be thrown, placed or deposited 

upon the sidewalks, streets or public roads of the Township". Additionally, 

please make sure that any private contractor plowing your driveway complies with this 

ordinance, as it is the property owners' responsibility.  Snow plowed, blown or shoveled 

onto the roadway often creates an unexpected hazard for drivers. Noncompliance with 

this ordinance may result in a notice of violation and fines beginning at $100.00.   

No parking on any street  24/7 

from November 1  to April 15th 

Residents are reminded that parking on any street at any time from November 1st 

through April 15th is prohibited in order to facilitate snow removal. 



From the Department of  

Public Works… 

While we have heard that the approaching winter may have less snow than normal, it’s best to be prepared! 

WINTER STORM MAINTENANCE:   Upon notification of a winter storm, the Public Works Department will call 

in the appropriate employees, provide them with the appropriate equipment to surface treat roads in the following 

manner: 

Pre-Storm Preparations 48-72 hours: 

• Monitor weather forecast and weather stations 

• Material and supplies are verified. 

• Staff are put on notice and updated on pending weather. 

Equipment and vehicles are inspected for readiness. 

During Storm: 

• It is not possible to maintain a snow and ice-free road during every storm.  It is the intention of the Township to 

provide practical safe access to homes, businesses and municipal facilities during winter storms.  

• As the storm develops and 3 to 4 inches of snow accumulates on the road surface, plowing operations will com-

mence.  Additional staff is called.  Plow drivers will be dispatched to complete sections of town utilizing the stand-

ard DPW service map. Crews will plow roadways and apply salt as needed. Crews will assure emergency route are 

given first preference during this period.  

Post-Storm: 

When a storm has completely ended, crews will start their final pass. Crews will plow and salt assigned section(s). Salt 

is applied as needed. 

PLOWING CURB TO CURB : The snow windrow must be pushed back as far as possible for many reasons such as: 

• Storm water run-off 

• Space for future snow storage 

• To permit maximum possible view of traffic of the roads 

What can Residents do to help the Snow Removal Efforts? 

• DO keep your cars parked off the street. 

• DO remove snow and ice from your walkways. 

• DO place the snow from your sidewalks, driveways and parking spaces onto your property or you risk having them 

covered when the plows come by.  The DPW asks residents to be patient as we make multiple passes to clear the roads. 

• DO stay off the roads if possible. Fewer cars mean that our drivers can plow without additional hazards.  If you do 

go out, keep a safe distance from the Township’s plows. 

• DO clear your fire hydrants! 

• DO clear the area in front of your mailbox to insure mail delivery. 

• DO NOT brush snow from cars into the street. 

• DO NOT shovel/snow blow snow from driveways or sidewalks into the street. 

• Be aware that residents are responsible for the actions of their contractors. 

 

The Township is responsible for the municipal roads only.  The Sussex County Division of Public Works is responsible 

for the County roads.  The New Jersey Department of Transportation is responsible for State Route 94.   


